Dear brother, greetings to the elders and all the members of the Church, I thank each one of you for your prayers and support for the work in India.

I have received the support in the amount of \$ 900.00 for the months of October to December.

The support is very much useful to me to travel to several places in other states to preach and to encourage the saints. The local church is growing well in faith and in number. Apart from my regular work with the local church,

In the month of September: On 8th preached in the church of christ at Madhramettla.On 9th preached in the new Church building dedication service in Ongole. These two towns are 400 km from my home town.

On 27th myself self my wife traveled to the place Nidadavolu, On 28th, preached in a gospel meeting at church of Christ atThogmmi.On 29th Lords' day preached at Nidadavolu Church of Christ. Brother Ganesh is working with this local Church.

30th preached in a thanksgiving meeting at Advipeta.

October 2nd traveled to Kakinada to preach at a wedding on the 3rd. This place 600 km from my home. For all these above work I have taken 7 days off from my company. I thank God for all His guidance and protection throughout my travels.

I once again express my gratitude to God and to you all for your support and prayers.

Thankfully,

Y.Surender.